
Steeple Bumpstead Annual Village Meeting 21st April 2021
By zoom call due to COVID-19 restrictions
DRAFT M I N U T E S

Chairman: Cllr Kerry Barnes
Attendees: Cllr David Finch, Cllr Jon Borges, Cllr Colin Rust, Cllr Ian Mackenzie, Cllr Sophia Girvan, Cllr John Fellows, PC James Draper and Julia Howard (Parish clerk).
Members of the Public/ Speakers (by approximate number only): 6
Total attendees: 15
 

1. Apologies for Absence
Cllr Hill, Cllr Diana Garrod & Lady Rosella Taylor.

2. Welcome from the Chairman – See Appendix 1 for the PowerPoint of the AVM. 
The chairman introduced himself and welcomed the participants, then ran through some brief rules of engagement to ensure the meeting proceeds well. 
Minutes from the last meeting were circulated 2 years ago, Cllr Borges proposed to accept these as a true reflection of the meeting, seconded by Cllr Girvan 
 3. Catesby Estates Presentation – Haverhill Vales
This presentation is available from the Parish Council and on the website for you to review. Ed Barrett talked us through a high-level presentation explaining the proposal for development on the border of Haverhill. The earliest point for this development to progress is 2027.
4. County & District Councillor’s reports
The Chairman thanked Cllr Finch for all the work he has done in and for our Village and wished him well in his future endeavours as he steps down from 20 years of being a County Councillor
Cllr Finch spoke about Essex County Council being in the top 10 of County Councils. 90% of Essex Schools are rated as Good or above and 96% of applicants got their first or second choice of school. Rolling out broadband across Essex.
In 2019 ECC set up a Climate Commission, under the chairmanship of Lord Randall and have been exploring their ideas and proposals, which has produced an ambitious report aiming to bring the County Council into being Carbon Neutral well before the Governments planned date. Rolling out LED lighting, switching to more environmentally friendly building options and making school extensions carbon neutral. 
A full report will be provided to the Parish Council after the purdah period has elapsed.  
An education task force has been set up to bring up education standards. 4 Community projects of £125k each will go to communities who want to bid for this money for Carbon Footprint reducing projects. 
Cllr Finch went on to speak of Policing and grants being provided and the construction of a new railway station and railway line for the Beaulieu Park developments in Chelmsford. 

Cllr Garrod sends apologies but the Chairman summarised her report (please see appendix 2 for the full report) 
May elections are on 6th May, and include the Police and Fire Commissioner elections. Voters are asked to bring their own pen or pencil please as a COVID safety measure. 
Business restart grants are available via BDC. 
Covid twice weekly lateral flow tests are free to everyone in the UK, to break the train of transmission. 

4. Chairman’s report
The chairman discussed each of his PowerPoint slides, firstly starting with how money has been spent, explaining also that the Parish Council have been working hard to save funds towards repair / replacement of the Church yard wall which is expected to cost many thousands of pounds (quoted up to £75k) as it is a listed wall.
He then moved on to what has happened over the last 2 years. Lots of the Fido bins were replaced and 2 new ones were installed with our thanks to the hard work of Cllr Peter Hill. 
3 large horse chestnut trees on the Camping close are now going to have an inspection and survey by an arborculturalist who has already been appointed. 
Camping Close play equipment has had significant repair works done, our thanks to Cllr Mackenzie for his efforts here, which continue with regular risk assessments and planning for new pieces of equipment and general maintenance. 
Footpaths and green areas are trimmed regularly, and the Dedham Vale volunteers and Steeple Bumpstead Wildlife and Environment Group help to keep it looking wonderful. 
Steeple Bumpstead Neighbourhood Network (SBNN), The Parish Council were involved in the starting of this, but Catherine Condie will tell you more shortly. 
Water Lane development update– Cllr Borges, Cllr Fellows and Cllr Barnes form the Planning Group and make comment on applications unless there is a clear reason why it is inappropriate and then advise to reject the application. 
Litter picking and bin emptying, the Village Wombles and our handyman help to keep this under control, all working hard.
The Church yard wall is in need of remediation works, the PC have been unsuccessful in getting a grant for this, but will approach this with renewed vigour in the coming year. 
Cllr Rust, one of our newer Councillors has undertaken to survey all the footpath signs around the village and is in the position to start replacing / repairing these in the coming year. 
Street lights, Cllr Fellows led on the project to update our PC owned street lights to LED lamps, approx. 2 years ago, ahead of the County Councils project. 
A number of vehicles are causing a noise nuisance and likely driving too fast, the Chairman is working with a group of other Parish Councils to tackle this problem. We are considering noise activated cameras. This is an ongoing project. 
The Parish Council website is undergoing improvement and the clerk can now add things here. The PC also has a Facebook page which the Chairman usually updates and Cllr Irwin is going to be leading on our Social Engagement working group. 

Dave Kuyper raised a point that the vegetation on the north side is becoming over grown towards the graves. The PC undertakes the minimum, to cut the grass, as we have no duty to do so. Rev Johnathan mentioned he is aware of this but not sure where the earth came from – the scouts would like to help deal with this and will liaise with each other. 

The Chairman thanked the Parish Councillors for all their efforts, they all volunteer their time and do a really wonderful job. 

5. Presentation from Guest Speakers
PC James Draper – The community Engagement and Safety team. Introduced himself and said he welcomes contact from the Parish Council, especially to ‘truth check’ any rumours or things that are seen on social media. 
This year the Bumpstead Ward has had 95 incidents / calls compared to 103 last year. This year 109 crimes compared to 123 crimes last year. A trend downwards. He then asked for any further questions – there were none.
Catherine Condie – Steeple Bumpstead Neighbourhood Network (SBNN) -shared a presentation (see appendix 4) and explained how SBNN began and some information and statistics about what has gone on in the past year. With thanks to Cllr Garrod for the DC Grant, and the PC for supporting SBNN. 
SBNN is having difficulty accessing the patient’s forum as they have some suggestions and would like to be involved more with Unity. 
The Steeple Chasers Running Group – Kerry Barnes. The group have been unable to do anything this year. The 10k was cancelled, but the year before (2019) there were 598 participants, the most they have ever had. A great event for the village and provides useful funds for the preschool. 
The Bowls Club – Dave Kuyper – although the club has been closed, improvements have been made and a new storage container has been sourced. 20 new trees and 20 new hedging plants were planted, a new flag pole with a Steeple Bumpstead Bowls flag flying has been installed and a sit on roller purchased to help with the Green. There are plans for a new patio. There have been meetings by Zoom and hoping to resume play from mid-May but the club house will remain closed for the moment.
The Bowls Club is Open for new members and looking forward to meeting you. 
Revd Sophia Girvan – Congregational Church – please see the report in Appendix 5. Revd Girvan spoke about their YouTube channel and the changes the past year has seen and now having re-opened the congregational church.
Cavell Community Choir - Revd Theresa Lowe – the choir hasn’t been able to meet and to sing together but the sense of community has been wonderful. When we can meet again, we will do, on Tuesday evenings 8-9pm at St Mary’s Church. 
1st Steeple Bumpstead Scout Group - Chris Bailey – please see appendix 6 for the report. 
Regular Zoom Scout meetings have been a success, unfortunately it hasn’t been possible to deliver Beaver meetings by zoom. 
Cubs have been engaged by working away from screens to earn badges, which is great as they have been engaged on screens for much of their lockdown schooling. 
Steeple Wombles – Debbie Hartshorn – we have a new litter picking group! Over the lockdown we have noticed an increase in litter and as a keen walker Debbie wanted to help to clear it up and keep it tidy. The Parish Council has provided equipment and the Wombles have been using WhatsApp to keep in touch and plan the cleaning.
The main concern is fly tipping at 3 laybys surrounding the village. If you see this happening, please report it. 
More volunteers are welcome, regular or adhoc are both welcome. 


Revd Jonathan Lowe – St Mary’s Church Echoing much of what Sophia has said, we wanted to bring together the six churches across our local area. We have embraced zoom, but also continued with other options and for those wanting to see the zoom but without zoom access we have been able to drop off a DVD or audio version for them to use in their own home. 
Coffee mornings continued by zoom. 
With the Church being closed we were able to progress the works and now have a working toilet in place. 
We open again this Sunday but will continue with zoom as we have reached more people and picked up an extra parish.

Reports for absent speakers – please see reports within the presentation (appendix 1). 

7. Date of next meeting – Wednesday 20th April 2022
8. Chairman closed the meeting at 21.34 
By saying that what really comes through in this meeting is what a lovely community this is and we are all a bit better at IT now too. We are looking forward to being able to meet in person as normality resumes. 		


Appendix 1 – PowerPoint Presentation of the AVM (click on the image to enter the presentation, press esc (escape) to exit the presentation.)




Appendix 2 - District Councillors report



Appendix 3 – Haverhill Vales Report




Appendix 4 – SBNN Report




Appendix 5 – The Congregational Church




Appendix 6 - Scouts Speaker Report


	
Julia Howard, Parish Clerk.                Draft Annual Village meeting minutes, 21st April 2021
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APRIL 2021

partof Urban&Civic





ABOUT US

= Land promoter and master developer

» Part of Urban&Civic — the UK’s leading master developer

= Delivering high quality, sustainable new development

Catesby Estates plc

part of Urban&Civic
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INDICATIVE TIMELINE

2024/25 — West Suffolk Local Plan adopted
2025/26 — Development Brief / Design Code prepared and adopted
2026/27 — Planning application prepared and submitted

2027 onwards — Earliest development might commence

Catesby Estates plc

part of Urban&Civic
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THANK YOU FOR LISTENING

Catesby Estates plc

partof Urban&Civic
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A year in operation

Launched 12 April 2020

3 village leaflet drops, 15 village posters

3 focused WhatsApp groups for volunteers

278 Facebook Group members, 641 information posts, 529 comments

Links with Steeple Bumpstead Parish Council, Braintree DC, Essex CC, Essex Coronavirus Action, Citizens’ Advice Bureau, St Mary’s Steeple Bumpstead, and more



Publication of Network Guidelines and online Safeguarding training for volunteers

Grant funding support from Braintree District Council for IT and other projects

Dedicated email and telephone line, working alongside the street volunteer system











Our achievements



39 street volunteer co-ordinators (31 current) and many other volunteers

42 roads/areas covered

12 prescription rota team volunteers (5 current, 3 cover), 60 permissions, 5-day service

150+ residents helped at least once

750 prescription deliveries









➢ 4 Yellow Book articles, 3 newspaper articles

        

        

39Carole Jones, Joanne Donegan and 37 others

8 comments

Like



Comment
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Steeple Bumpstead Congregational Church
Report to Annual Village Meeting, 21* April 2021

www.steeplebumpsteadcc.org

2020: the year when our bins went out more often than we did! Really it has been an
impossible time for the church, since the core identity of the church is in the gathering together of
people with a shared faith. When the government prevents gathering, in essence, they prevent
church.

A good outcome of these circumstances however, is that small churches like ours have been forced
to go on-line. We created a YouTube channel, linked to our website, and we learned how to record
and upload songs, music and presentations. This is something we will continue in the coming year
so that people can be involved in the life of the church on-line and anytime, rather than only by
coming along to events. We have also developed a weekly news sheet which goes out to people by
email mostly, but can also be delivered. Just ask if you want to receive this news sheet, or have a
look at it on our website.

During the past year we have relied heavily on video meetings so that our leaders and trustees can
continue with the administrative duties involved in running the church. On this note, we have been
glad to receive grant money from Braintree District Council which has compensated for the fact that
we have not been hiring out our premises.

While the government has allowed churches to be open for the purpose of private prayer, we have
tended to provide this opportunity on weekday mornings. We have scaled this down to Tuesday and
Thursday mornings now. Tea and coffee will be available again as soon as we can do this within
covid-19 protection guidelines. And, speaking of tea and coffee... we have greatly missed Chapel
Street Cafe and we certainly are looking forward to inviting you all along to the Cafe again later this
year.

Sheila Burr has been able to continue some of the work we do with children through the Pilots
after-school club. The families involved have enjoyed receiving craft packs and other activities to
do at home and sending in their pictures of their achievements.

Thank you for your continued support and involvement with the Congregational Church.

Rev’d Sophia Girvan
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15t Steeple Bumpstead Scout Group
Report to Steeple Bumpstead Village Hall Meeting - 2021
20t April 2021

| am delighted to provide this short report about the 15t Steeple Bumpstead Scout Group for
the period April 2020, to 20t April 2021.

The Scout Group is perhaps the most well attended village organisation for our young people
in Steeple Bumpstead, with over a hundred boys, girls and adults invested.

| would like to take this opportunity to thank our Scout Group Executive Committee, Adult
Leaders and Young Leaders, for without their tremendous support, our Scout Group would
not operate and that would be a sad and unthinkable loss to our village community.

The Beaver Scout Colony was flourishing under the leadership of Louise Smith, supported by
Andrew Rust and Claire Stagg and a rota of parent helpers. Before COVID lockdown, the
Beavers had enjoyed a fantastic and adventurous programme that includes camping, outdoor
activities, games and crafts. Remarkably, most of the Beavers gained their Bronze Award
before “swimming-up to Cub Scouts”. Since entering COVID pandemic related UK lockdown,
Louise has been helping to supervise a number of Zoom Scout meetings and must have
enjoyed herself, as she keeps returning for more! Unfortunately, it has not been possible to
deliver virtual Beaver meetings, for a multitude of reasons that include, “camera shyness”,
lack of relevant programme content and fundamentally the limited attention span of this age
group of young people.

We are pleased to report that as Scouting rules and regulations permit, special Beaver Colony
events will be planned between now and September 2021 when we hope to return to our
normal weekly Beaver meetings and additional fantastic events!

Immediately prior to the period covered by this report, the Cub Scouts enjoyed a very busy
activity programme, led by Doug Cumming, Sue Falder and their enthusiastic adult volunteers.

Since entering COVID pandemic related UK lockdown, a decision was taken to focus on home-
working towards a range of badges and the development of hobbies, rather than
virtualisation of Cub meetings, as it was felt that there was insufficient suitable programme
content that would keep the Cubs engaged with on-line virtual meetings.

Again, as with the Beaver Section, the Cub Pack is planning to carefully deliver some special
adventurous outdoor activities until they are able to resume the weekly meetings at Steeple
Bumpstead Village Hall.

The Cubs gained a record number of Silver Awards, an excellent achievement and a reflection
of the high quality, balanced programme that normally enables a breadth of Scouting to be
enjoyed all year at Steeple Bumpstead Cub Pack, whilst the Cubs participate in many of the
activities, they have requested during their programme planning discussions.
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Before the COVID pandemic, the Scout Troop had an extraordinarily busy 2019, with Andrew
Chilton our new Scout Leader taking many fresh and exciting initiatives. Andrew has migrated
all our Scout Troop records on to “On-line Scout Manager (OSM) and this is working extremely
well. Andrew also organised an expedition to Derbyshire where the Scouts were based in a
bothy in Edale and hiked each day into the surrounding hills. Despite wet conditions,
everyone had brilliant time and without the support of a team of highly experienced Adult
Leaders and parents, we would not have been able to deliver this safe, challenging and
exciting activity.

Scouting activities are planned and led by Andrew Chilton and have been supported by Chris
Bailey, Chris Rhenius, Darren Stagg, and our Sectional Assistant, Kate Murlis. The Scouts
participate in the activity planning to develop an exceptional programme and are able to
enjoy, something for everyone, irrespective of age, or ability and activities include cooking,
craft skills, games, night hikes, swimming, kayaking, rafting, archery, target shooting, hiking,
community service, camping, knotting, domestic chores, quizzes, campfires, amateur radio
events, indoor and outdoor games, sporting events, local knowledge, learning about faith and
personal reflections...to just name a few! During the last year, we have had 100% of our
Scouts “moving-on” to Explorer Scouts, with all Scouts having attained their Scout Gold
Awards.

All credit to Andrew Chilton, who in March 2020 successfully migrated Friday night Scout
Troop meetings to virtual Scout Zoom meetings.

In accordance with the Scout Association’s “Amber Return to Face-to-Face Scouting”, we have
re-started outdoor activities already weathering some extreme cold and even snow flurries!
The Scouts have thoroughly enjoyed meeting again and it is an absolute pleasure seeing them
happy, enjoying safe Scouting with big smiles on their faces.

In the past, all our Scout Group sections have camped regularly as individual sections and also
as a group, the young people thoroughly enjoy camping and it teaches them new skills and
also some independence, whilst having great fun.

All the Scout Group sections have been at maximum capacity and during COVID lockdown we
launched an adult volunteer recruitment initiative, promoting the success of the Scout Group
and publicising the brilliant time both the young people and adults have Scouting. This has
so far resulted in the recruitment of a new Assistant Beaver Leader and a new Assistant Scout
Leader...we have two more adults currently in our recruitment crosshairs!

The Young Leader experience continues to attract a significant number of Scouts who are
keen to take on a bit more responsibility and learn new skills.

Due to the disengagement with face-to-face Scouting, we fully expected some shrinkage in all
the Scout Sections’ numbers but were confident that the Scout Group’s fine reputation and
renowned leadership would enable numbers to rapidly recover once we are hopefully able to
return safely to some kind of post-COVID Scouting normality. This optimism has been well-
founded with virtually all the Scouts attending recent events and even gaining new members.
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The Scout Group is appreciative of the support received from the Scout District Team, led by
Julie Matthews and Kylie Birch who before COVID restrictions visited our camps and meetings,
they are both always happy to present our young people and adults with their Scouting
awards.

Finally, we would like to offer our sincere thanks to all the local people of Steeple Bumpstead
who support the Scout Group, especially Mr & Mrs Suckling of Wildings Farm and Mr & Mrs
Scotton of Maltings Farm, who both make our young people welcome on their land, allowing
them to camp and join-in many adventurous activities.

Chris Bailey (Skip)
Assistant Scout Group Leader
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Agenda

Welcome from the Chairman

Presentation From Catesby Estates – Haverhill Vales

Reports from County & District Councillor

Chairman’s report incorporating Clerk’s report data

Presentation from Guest Speakers

Date of next meeting – Wednesday 20th April 2022

Chairman to close the meeting		















































































Catesby Estates Presentation
Haverhill Vales















































































Please see PDF presentation
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County Councillor 
Cllr David Finch 
david.finch@essex.gov.uk















































































District Councillor
Cllr Diana Garrod
cllr.dgarrod@braintree.gov.uk

















































































Chairman’s Report
Cllr Kerry Barnes
chairman@steeplebumpstead-pc.org















































































So what did we spend your money on?

		Description		Amount

		Camping Close and Play Equipment		£6,977

		Footpaths, Humphrey’s Meadow and Amenity areas		£7,330

		Churchyard and Cemetery 		£3,000

		Street lighting		£798

		Hall hire & Meetings		£1,010

		Insurance    		£1,205

		Admin & Wages		£14,320

		Other		£270

		Total Expenditure		£31,950

















































































Other is Library Honorarium and Neighbourhood plan. 
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Additional Grants we have won

		Description		Amount

		Community Initiative Fund - Camping Close repairs and Play Equipment
These funds were to go toward essential repairs to the enclosed play area and 		£2,500

		Community Initiative Fund - Handyman Project
These funds were to appoint a handyman and catch up on some areas that have been overlooked		£1,300

		District Councillor Grant - Steeple Bumpstead Neighbourhood Network
The Parish Council simply ‘caretake’ over this fund which has been put to excellent use in the community, helping residents. 		£1,000

		Total Expenditure		£4,300

















































































Other is Library Honorarium and Neighbourhood plan. 
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Communication with the Parish Council 
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Communication with the Parish Council 















































































Streetlighting was a hot topic, 7 of the PC lights needed replacement due to power surges. ECC lights also needed repairs. Dog fouling and FIDO bins have been causing concern too, though mostly shared on FB and so not recorded as a report. 
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Topic of Report



Bins	Damaged Property 	Debris / Fly tipping	FIDO Bins	Funding	Information	Nuisance 	SpeedWatch	Street Lighting	traffic / vehicles	Trees	Vegetation	1	3	1	4	1	5	4	1	9	4	3	4	





























































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































Presentation from Guest Speakers

Running Order



Braintree Community Policing Team - PC James Draper 

SBNN – Catherine Condie

The Steele Chasers Running Group - Kerry Barnes

The Bowls Club – Dave Kuyper (tbc)

Steeple Bumpstead Congregational Church – Revd Sophia Girvan

Cavell community choir – Revd Theresa Lowe

1st Steeple Bumpstead Scout Group – Chris Bailey

Steeple Wombles – Debbie Hartshorn

























































































Time for a comfort break before moving to the guest speakers. 
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Reports from those unable to attend
to be read by others




Village Library – Sheila Walsh

Steeple Bumpstead Golf Society – Michael Maloney

Bootcamp – Nigel Chapman

Dynamos – Kevin Tabron

Players & Junipers – Steph Manning

SBWEG – Jenny Nash

Steeple Bumpstead Brownies and Guides



























































































Village Library – Sheila Walsh

With the Moot Hall’s door open once again on May 18th, after all the past mostly inactive months, we hope, on Tuesday afternoons, to welcome members along with others who may have rediscovered the joy of books.  While there are to be changes within the structure of Essex Libraries Service, as it becomes part of a South East Consortium, I have had assurances from the Supervisor at Saffron Walden, that once this is established, our excellent relationship will continue since she sees us as a supportive asset in keeping her library viable. An advantage of there being a consortium should mean access to books on request over and above those held within the Essex catalogue.  Though initially I will not be able to offer to offer books other than those on our shelves, I will reinstate the Request Service as soon as possible.  I hope to arrange a complete changeover of our stock within the next month or so when I will have spent time in Saffron Walden making a selection of 500 books across all genres. As I noted in the invaluable Yellow Book (February/March) there are some 60 books out on loan and while not pressing for their immediate return, I am hopeful to see most of these via my gentle reminders. 

I also noted in the YB Sue King having given up her role as assistant along with my appreciation of her quiet efficiency.  My daughter Katharine (Kate Haywood) has encouraged and enabled my continuing as librarian by becoming both my chauffer and assistant.  

I am sure it will have been noted with regret elsewhere, that George Cuthbert died in March. George had been a delightful stalwart of the library for many years, long before my tenure, until about 18 months ago. His quiet reminiscences were always so welcome and it had been my pleasure to obtain books for him, not least several relating to WW2 Royal Navy, his having served in Destroyers from the age of 18.  

As is now the sensible precautionary custom, those entering the library will need to wear masks, otherwise the warmth of welcome will be as always.

Sheila Walsh
















































































Steeple Bumpstead Golf Society– Michael Maloney

The Steeple Bumpstead Golf Society (SBGS) has been established in the village for over 30 years and with a membership of close to 40 continues to thrive. 

Clearly 2020 was a difficult year for all and with many venues closed for much of the year the Society only managed a couple of events which given the constraints around social distancing were somewhat sterile and the antithesis of what the Society is about i.e. social interaction. Nevertheless we have a programme of events planned for 2021 and whilst we have had to postpone our first two events of the year in April and May we fully expect to be in play in June at Ely GC as lockdown lifts.

SBGS in a normal year would have seven meetings from April to October, usually held on a Friday around the middle of each month and we visit golf courses in Suffolk, Norfolk,Essex and Cambs with the odd foray in Hertfordshire. The general rule is that we keep travel to a maximum of one hour from the village. Our golf days usually consist of either 18 or 27 holes with a combination of breakfast, lunch and dinner and sometimes all three! The cost of a day varies depending on the quality of the course we visit but generally we charge around £55-60 for a full day of golf and food.

The cost of annual membership is £15 and is usually payable at our AGM which is normally held in February each year.

SBGS would welcome new members whether they are from Steeple Bumpstead or the surrounding areas and if anyone is interested I can be contacted as follows:

 Email: mickmaloney57@gmail.com

Mobile: 07764 146857

Mick Maloney – SBGS Secretary















































































Bootcamp – Nigel Chapman

Bumpstead Boot Camp is in its seventh year.

An exercise session for all levels of fitness. Pay as you go. £3.50 for an hour session.

We currently do all classes outside on the basketball court on the Camping Close, Steeple Bumpstead.

Group size can be anything from 3 to 15 people. Children are welcome as long as with a parent or guardian.

Session content varies every week to avoid the boredom of repetition.

Notice given if the weather isn't suitable to go ahead.

No special equipment needed by participants. Just bring a drink.

We are currently working with Covid restrictions in mind.

Sessions run throughout the year.

Facebook page and WhatsApp group for members.

New members always welcome.















































































Dynamos – Kelvin Tabron
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Dynamos – Kelvin Tabron

















































































Dynamos – Kelvin Tabron

















































































Players and Junipers – Steph (1 of 2)

2020 started off so well.

In February 2020, our Pantomime, Alice In Wonderland was yet another wonderful family show well attended by the local community, this was our 57th Winter production (about 52 pantos and 5 Christmas Variety Shows).

As always, we received an enthusiastic and grateful response from our audience which makes all the effort worthwhile, and as a society we love sharing this unique experience together.

We didn’t know then that this was sadly to be last time we’d be together as a company for over a year.

It became apparent in March 2020 the struggles that we, like all theatres and societies, were to be going to face because the Covid19 restrictions and we had to consider not only the welfare of our Junipers but also a duty of care we had to the wider community (extending educational bubbles and use of the community village hall).

We knew that the experience we all loved would not be the same as before for us and of course our beloved audiences. Better to be able to present the Panto we know and love when it’s safe to do so.

Therefore, with a heavy heart, the SB Players Committee took a unanimous decision that for the foreseeable future it would not be viable to hold Junipers or rehearse and perform a Pantomime in time for our familiar slot in Feb 2021. 

Our hearts were a little broken. 

















































































Players and Junipers – Steph (2 of 2)

However, hope was on the horizon… 

The whole company put together a remarkable “Lockdown Production” for the summer 2020. With a carefully structured script, editing wizardry, using our own mobile phones, costumes, lounges, bathrooms and gardens, Players and Junipers were proud to present a virtual murder mystery; Horror Returns to Harrington Hall.

It was streamed on YouTube in June 2020 and free to our audiences.. We requested a donation to support our community buildings – The Village Hall, The Moot Hall, St Mary’s Church and the Congregational Church, - all charities dependent on fundraising events to support their upkeep -events they have not been able to host this pandemic year.

The Murder Mystery was a resounding success and to date we have raised about £400 to share amongst the charities. 

It is still available to watch and for people donate!

Also, our costume lady has cleared out a lot of old costumes and props – which will set up nicely for our next production.

We are reviewing the rules as we go and hope to start rehearsing in September 2021 for Panto 2022!

So, 2021 is looking brighter ahead!

















































































SBWEG – Steeple Bumpstead Wildlife and Environment Group

Despite the obvious restrictions over the last year, Steeple Bumpstead Wildlife and Environment Group have continued with projects in the village.

 

We continued to work on the ditch on Bellropes abutting Broadgate House (initially helped by the Dedham Vale and Stour Valley Volunteers the previous year) clearing and cutting back with the brash used to create habitat piles.  Adding to the piles the cut long grass raked from the ‘wildflower meadow’ area, which was created for the first time last year.

 

Trees and shrubs (thanks to the Parish Council for funds) have been planted alongside the ditch to increase biodiversity and for specific species to feed on.

The preschool forest school area copse, which was potentially dangerous for the little ones, has been cut back and cleared and with a volunteer (thanks Paul) with a mini digger all the old plastic matting dug out and removed and taken to the tip (thanks Kit).  And donated bird boxes (thank you Peter) put up.  Finally, it has been replanted with more trees and shrubs funded by the Parish Council (thanks).



















































































SBWEG – Wildlife and Environmental Group 





Creating a Dead Hedge

Digging up plastic at the Preschool forest school site



















































































SBWEG – Wildlife and Environmental Group 

The brash cut down by the electricity board in the Plantation has been cleared and added to the existing dead hedge – we politely request that this area is not used as a dumping ground by other village organisations, but they are welcome to cut up their brash and add it to the dead hedges or the compost bins, if suitable for composting.

Donated woodchip (thanks Matt) has continued to be spread throughout the winter along the riverside walk and once by the village allotments.

 

We coppiced one of the three hazels in Humphrey’s Meadow, some of which we used as poles for the dead hedging.  

 

The fruit trees we planted as part of the Scattered Orchard Project have been pruned; some in the winter and others in the summer, according to their needs (stone fruit in the summer and apples and pears in the dormant stage or shortly after fruiting).

 

And at the request of the Parish Council, for safety and access, some of the lower limbs of some of the established trees on Camping Close were trimmed.



















































































SBWEG – Wildlife and Environmental Group 

Planting Fruit trees donated by the Parish Council





















































































SBWEG – Steeple Bumpstead Wildlife and Environment Group

 

And finally, we continue to write in the Yellow Book, post on our Facebook Page, liaise with the Dedham Vale and Stour Valley Project (who have helped us in previous years) and generally talk to villagers as we work around the village, promoting the idea of looking after our village for the benefit of wildlife and the environment and encourage volunteering, whether regular or occasional.  

 

We would always welcome more help and thank those who currently support us.























































































Steeple Bumpstead Brownies and Guides

 

Guiding in Steeple Bumpstead has been able to continue through the pandemic by using Zoom for our weekly meetings. We thought it was important for the girl’s mental health to stay connected to their friends. We have adapted our activities depending on the national circumstances so reducing looking at the screens between Jan – Feb as they were using them for school and so doing more creative activities instead. Our groups have been able to support several girls experiencing social problems at school by giving them something away from school to look forward to every week. Our membership numbers for both groups have remained stable throughout and new girls have joined.





















































































Steeple Bumpstead Brownies and Guides

 

We try to do a different type of activity every week. The Guides favourite activities have been BBQ’s in our gardens whilst Zooming together, getting their hammers and nails out to make tin-can lanterns, chill-out session making natural face packs and skin scrubs. They have enjoyed escape rooms and Taskmaster, made lava-lamps, bionic hands and butter, learnt sign-language and magic tricks, tried whittling, several sessions cooking and crafting and had a visit from a Forensic Scientist. The Brownies have enjoyed lots of craft, cooking, scavenger hunts and duck races, made bug hotels and vortexers, introduced their pets to us and learnt about DNA. We have had two Brownies achieve the top award (Gold) for their age group., for which we are very proud of them and hope more will follow soon. 

Both groups marked Remembrance Sunday at home and contributed to Children In Need by joining the Act Your Age Challenge for which we had; baking, sign-language, exercise, artwork and instrument playing raising £124 between them.

Virtual Guiding has been a new challenge to us all but we have all learnt new IT skills (some from the girls) and it has provided us with the opportunity to do some activities that would be difficult to do in-person. It has also let us get to know the families a bit more.

We’re looking forward to meeting in-person soon with plenty of outdoor activities. If anyone knows of a suitable area for the girls to practice their fire-lighting skills or any projects they could be involved in, please could you contact me (Sandra Buck details in the Yellow Book). 















































































Next Meeting 
Wednesday 20th April 
2022















































































To include housekeeping and reference to no meeting last year ergo no minutes to confirm. The minutes from this meeting will be agreed at the PC meeting in June. 
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Steeple Bumpstead Parish Council

www.steeplebumpstead-pc.org

















































































Chairman to close the meeting
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Steeple Bumpstead
Neighbourhood Network

Steeple Bumpstead currently operates a street network of
helping hands, please check you know the name and telephone
number of the co-ordinator in your road in case you need
anything. We can help with shopping, errands, collection of
prescriptions, basic IT skills or perhaps a friendly phone call.

Street Volunteer Co-ordinators will usually have a poster in their

window and are in touch with each other to pool resources.
You can contact any of these volunteers.

Keep in touch with us:

email: bumpsteadnetwork@gmail.com

'a Steeple Bumpstead Neighbourhood Network

Our central telephone number is: 07704 447246
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Steeple Bumpstead Dynamos Youth

Steeple Bumpstead Dynamos.
ontact Details:-
Chairperson/Secretary:-  Kelvin Tabron - steeplebumpsteaddynamos@hotmallcom
Treasurer.- Lyndse Harrison - lyndyharrison78 @gmail.co
Club Welfare Offcer:-  Clai Bacon - nocab 195 @gmall.com
Covid Offcer:- Louise Warren - sbdcovidofficer@gmailcom
Under 13's Manager Kevin Harrison — kevharrison?7 @gmallcom
Under &'s Manager Martin Warren — martin warren®hotmallco.uk.
jebsite - steeplebumpsteaddynamosco.uk
lation ~Essex A League ~ Cambridge & Distrct Colts and Mini Saturday a.m. Leagues
(ome Pitch ~ Camping Close, Steeple Bumpstead. Training — Every Friday 6.00 p.m. t0 700 p.m.
Apr to Sept @ Camping Close
Oct to Mar @ Haverhil Sports Centre
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Covid-19

1am very pleased o eport that we are now back layingfootbal afer 12 manths o uncertanty and stop sart fitures.

Tosay theleast it has been a very chalengin time especial a the end o the 2019/2020 season when varous events
y held 3 the end o the season were either or we dig - manage to hod probably

the most important eventwith the resenation of medals to 3 players.

Hopefully this season will sce a complte ftingof the Covd estrictions thus allowing normal acivis o resume. We.

are planring both apresentation evering and the AGM dates o be confirmed.

Season 2020/2021

Atthe of April rassroots football was and after cons il cubs and the Cambridge
& Disrict Colt Leagues it was agreed that an attempt would be made to complete the season. This has meant an
extension tothe normal season ito June and some fixtures being double up with both home and away fures beng.
played in ne session at the same venue.Far from ideal but i does gve the players what they thrve most and that's
game time. At the time of wrtig thi the under 13's had played 5 games (W2-D1-L2)with the under 9's having played 3
games eague rles prevent reuits being pubishec).

Club Financial Status.
We have been helped consderably tis season by not haing to hire training faciiies through mst of the winter
months, by fa our largest outgoing expense. Th resut being, that we are on 3 soid fnancil footing for the restof tis
andithe 2021/2022 sessons. We also owe thanks to boththe Parsh Counciland the Management of the ilage Hall for
thei help in keeping costs down.
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‘The Future of Steeple Bumpstead Dynamos Youth.

Although we Have two well supported teams our main concer i the fture ith o younge teams being formed.
Without 3 constant stream of e youn tms th cu wil ventusly fold somethin e would sl eeply egre.
Wit i in mind w ieally need someone to volunteer and create 3 new team for youngstes round 6. yea o 3e.
We would giveyou ll th support and elpneeded incldingtaining courses 1 you think you woud ik t discuss this
plase contac the Cusecretay etais above,you would be made most welcome.

Sameting else we would icerl ie 1o sec i o ladie team or more femol peyers. We curenty ory have one
egistered femle player ncur under 135 team agi f you r nterested i tarting  adies teamagain plese contaet
e Cub secretarydetail bove, again you wou be e most welcome.

Sponsors

We ae shwars ockingfr sporsorship with  number of ol companiesafeing ther spport

[ ——Y
FTiton

1 you would like to sponsor us please contact the Cub secrtary detal above. In recogrition of your contribution we.
will put your Iogo on our websit with  link o your website nd dislay your Iogo an the sponsor’ bilboard at allour
home games.

KelvinTabron
Chairperson/Secretary
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DC report 09.04.21 SB,H,B.pdf
District Councillor's Report April 2021 to Parish Councils 09/04/21
(Cllr. Diana Garrod - Bumpstead Ward)

Temporary Road Traffic Orders
Intended road closure of Steeple Bumpstead Road, due to commence on 28™ April 2021 for 2 days. The
closure is required for the safety of the public and workforce while BT undertakes pole replacement.

Intended road closure of Sages End Road, due to commence on 5" May 2021 for 3 days. The closure is
required for the safety of the public and workforce while Anglian Water undertakes new connection.

May Elections - Thursday 6" May 2021

On Thursday 6" May residents will go to the polls to have their say on who represents them at Essex
County Council and who the Police, Fire and Crime Commissioner for Essex will be. Ahead of the elections,
Braintree District Council is asking residents, should they want to vote by post, to register for their postal
vote as soon as possible.

Alternatively, residents can vote at a polling stations (voters are asked to bring their own pen or pencil), or
appoint someone to vote on their behalf (proxy vote). Any residents who have any questions can contact
the local elections team at Braintree District Council. The deadline for BDC receiving postal vote
applications is 5pm Tuesday 20" April 2021 and for receiving proxy applications to vote is 5pm Thursday
27t April 2021.

National Grid

National Grid are holding a series of public webinar events about the Bramford to Twinstead project in
relation to their non-statutory consultation. The consultation ends on 6" May. They are also holding a
specific event on Sections F and G: Leavenheath, Assington and Stour Valley (part of which is in the
Braintree District) on Thursday 15 April 7pm — 8pm. Please find a link with further details:
https://bramford-twinstead.nationalgrid.com/consultation/have-your-say/

Essex Minerals Local Plan

The Essex Minerals Local Plan was launched in July 2014 and sets out policies for minerals development in
Essex. It includes the strategy for the most effective use of mineral resources and allocating sites for future
extraction.

Essex County Council is consulting on proposed amendments to the Essex Minerals Local Plan and
members of the public are invited to have their say.

Proposed changes include:

* That the two ‘Reserve Sites’ in the Plan (located at Bradwell Quarry in Braintree) are re-allocated to
‘Preferred Sites’

e That the policy seeking the safeguarding of mineral resources and infrastructure is amended to reflect
current best practice

* Some restrictions are lifted to allow for a greater range of uses for former extraction sites

There are no new sites included in the proposals. The Minerals consultation runs from 18 March until 29
April 2021 and can be accessed online. For any queries regarding the consultation please email the County
Planning Team at mandwpolicy@essex.gov.uk

Essex County Council’s Public Rights of Way Satisfaction Survey
This survey is still running and if you wish to convey your thoughts, it takes just a few minutes:
https://consultations.essex.gov.uk/essex-highways/473a6fb7/




https://bramford-twinstead.nationalgrid.com/consultation/have-your-say/

https://www.essex.gov.uk/minerals-local-plan-consultation

mailto:mandwpolicy@essex.gov.uk

https://consultations.essex.gov.uk/essex-highways/473a6fb7/



Essex Climate Action Commission Consultation — Online Survey

Essex residents are invited to convey their views on a selection of the recommendations the Commission
will make to help Essex become better able to deal with increased climate risks such as flooding and
overheating and reduce greenhouse gas emissions to become a net-zero county by 2050. Their online
survey can be found at: https://consultations.essex.gov.uk/rci/essex-climate-action-commission/

The feedback received from the survey will be independently analysed and summarised in the
Commission’s Final Report, due to be published in the summer.

The Dedham Vale AONB and Stour Valley FOrum

The Dedham Vale AONB and Stour Valley Forum 2021, reflections on the past and opportunities for the
future, will take place via Zoom on Thursday 17 June from 9:20am to midday. Topics covered will include
nature recovery, archaeology, young people on conservation and the environment and a series of optional
topic based presentations. The programme includes plenty of breaks, opportunities to ask questions and
engage in discussion. All the details you need (including link to booking process) at:
https://www.dedhamvalestourvalley.org/2021/03/25/dedham-vale-aonb-and-stour-valley-forum-2021/

Restart Grants

The Restart Grant scheme supports eligible businesses with a one-off grant, to reopen safely as Covid-19
restrictions are lifted. Eligible businesses in the non-essential retail sector may be entitled to a one-off cash
grant of up to £6,000. Eligible businesses in the hospitality, accommodation, leisure, personal care and gym
sectors may be entitled to a one-off cash grant of up to £18,000. Check if you are eligible for grant at the
Braintree District Council website. BDC will start making these payments once the year-end processes are
complete and the necessary software adjustments are made. The aim is to start processing payments from
Friday, 9 April. BDC will endeavour to get these grants out to eligible businesses as quickly as possible.

Keep Up To Date With Coronavirus Facts and Figures

The official UK Government website for data and insights on Coronavirus (Covid-19) is:
https://coronavirus.data.gov.uk Here you can enter your postcode and find out what is happening in your
area with an easy read document which explains the key statistics presented on the dashboard.

From Monday 12th April, we will see the next step in the easing of lockdown restrictions. The full
government guidance can be read here: https://www.gov.uk/guidance/covid-19-coronavirus-restrictions-
what-you-can-and-cannot-do#thow-the-rules-will-change-on-12-april

If you have any questions regarding the latest COVID restrictions, you can email Braintree Council’s team
at: covidenquiries@braintree.gov.uk

Covid-19: Twice-weekly Lateral Flow Coronavirus Tests (FREE)

These tests will now be available free for everyone in England. It is hoped an increase in testing will
identify more of the ‘one in three’ asymptomatic cases, allowing people to isolate, break the chain of
transmission and help prevent further Covid-19 outbreaks due to asymptomatic cases. Health Secretary
Matt Hancock is encouraging everyone to participate and said regular testing was “one of the simplest and
easiest ways we can keep ourselves and our loved ones safe”. The tests will be available from locations
such as pharmacies, workplaces and community spaces, and can also be ordered for home delivery. Lateral
flow devices have the advantage of giving a result in under 30 minutes but aren’t as accurate as “gold
standard” PCR tests, which must be sent to the lab. If a positive result is identified on the Lateral Flow
Test. You must then report your test result on gov.uk/report-covid19-result and if you test positive then
you must start self-isolating immediately and book a confirmatory PCR test.

Clir. Diana Garrod
District Councillor - Bumpstead Ward
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